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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League

General Secretary Information Sheet 5  

My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
League Advice Re SMS Texts

If your managers wish to continue to receive the SMS texts then they should until further notice not use the new FA app.  In short if you use the app you will not receive a text

Uncompetitive Football Full Time team sheet completion

In mini soccer to proceed on to the players statistics page under the FA marks for officials just score  40 / 30 / 30.  This will then enable you to proceed.
Technical Areas

A reminder to all Clubs that a technical area is required to be made at all games for your management teams to contain themselves within during matches.  I have had reports of teams not complying with this and have reminded these teams accordingly.  Please can you remind Managers of this ruling.  I have had comments from a number of referees that this is really assisting them with the control of the game so it is in all our interests.

Full Time Team Sheet Completion
As you are aware teams were given until the 15th September 2018 to complete their team sheets from the start of the Season as the League recognised the difficulties teams were having with their login details.  Unfortunately, a few teams still did not manage to complete their sheets and they have been fined as per rule.  The League wishes to ensure that all team sheets are completed on time and therefore will be enforcing the League rule vigorously this Season.  This is to support our registration secretaries and ultimately teams so that they do not fall behind in their administrative duties.  A reminder that for Saturday games sheets need to be completed by Monday at midnight and for Sunday games to be completed by midnight on the Tuesday.
Please note we do not want to fine teams if there is a genuine problem in completing and if you are having problems please inform the registration secretaries BEFORE the deadline for completion and this can then be reviewed and rectified where necessary therefore avoiding a fine.
Final Reminder

Please can you ensure that your Adrenalin Devon Junior and Minor League fees are paid by Friday 21st September 2018 as well as your trophies to be returned to Des O Leary house.  Any problems please let me know prior to the deadline.
Team Withdrawals

Only one team withdrawal to report and that is Chaddlewood Under 14 Girls.

Handbook Changes
Under 18 Edgemoor Manager has changed and is no longer Tom Mellor but is Graham Evans whose telephone number is 07849378850
AC Plymouth – change of Secretary

32 Efford Crescent
Plymouth

Devon PL7 4BT
Barnsies04@gmail.com
Telephone number  07768607225

Plymouth Parkway U12 both teams have changed their pitch allocation from Chaucer Way to Plympton Academy 3G with a 12.30pm kick off

Plymstock United Youth all three Under 13 teams and their two U14 teams are now playing their home games at Staddiscombe pitches 1 and 2
Manstow Colts Secretary Martin Bowman address is now 5 Easterntown, Holbeton PL8 1LF

Manstow Colts U15 new manager  Jason Wark   07528177007.
Plymouth Aspire Under 12 Girls – new manager  Gary Sutton   07469708150

AFC Devonport    - New welfare officer    Darren Lyon  afcdevonport_welfare@outlook.com Telephone number   07792061779

With regards to the online handbook that I recognise is really important for teams to access I am liaising with Chris French who is responsible for this and aiming to get everything updated within the next two weeks.  This is clearly the next key priority for the League.

Power Play

Shane Connolly, our mini soccer co-ordinator brought up about Power Play an FA initiative to avoid potential large scores in uncompetitive football and the League were informed it was going to be discussed at our next meeting in November.  Please find below information about Power Play from the FA website so you are aware prior to the next meeting.

Development football is designed to create the best learning and fun experience for young players. To ensure an imbalance in ability does not spoil this, the FA has approved ‘Power Play’ as an option that mini-soccer and youth leagues can adopt. So for example….

– If a team is losing by a four goal difference they can put an additional player on

– so 5v5 becomes 6v5.

– If the score returns to less than a four goal difference the team takes off a player. It does not have to be the last player to come on.

– If a team goes on to be losing by a six goal difference a further additional player can be added – so 6v5 becomes 7v5.

– The main aim of the Power Play option is that all players are being challenged and enjoying the game.

– Power Play is available through all minisoccer football formats 5v5 and7v7
Next League Management Meeting

The next League Management Meeting is to take place on Monday 12th November 2018 at the Jan Cutting Centre in Plymouth starting at 7.30pm.  
Transfer Deadline

Please note the transfer window closes at midnight on the 30th September 2018.  A team queried what they should do if when undertaking a transfer they do not have the date of birth of the player they wish to transfer.  The ruling is in this case that you contact the Club Secretary from the team the player is currently playing for and request this information.

Cup Draws

The number of people that watched the online cup draws seems to be a lot higher than last year and everyone seems to have agreed that by doing the draws later than previous years has ensured the Draw is more realistic as it does not include teams that have withdrawn from the League.  Young people in particular like draws online as was illustrated to Des and myself when we left the Four Greens building where the draw was being done and three young people were walking up the street.  They stopped looked at us and said “ why did you give Keyham such a difficult draw!!”  
Under 7 and 8 Development Football
The Adenalin Development Leagues are to start on the 22nd and 29th September 2018 and are to be based at Plymstock Community College and Manadon Football Development Centre.

Praise received through Full Time shared with the referee
SB Frankfort U16’s although losing 2-1 in their game against Drake U16’s praised the referee by saying
I felt referee Mark King had an excellent game, one of he best referees I have had.

Always good to receive good reports about our referees.
Mark Rowles

General Secretary.

16th September 2018
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